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Dear Mr Denham 
 
Thank you for your letter about the bus stop on Goyder Street in Narrabundah.  
 
As part of the bus network improvements in 2019, the main stops on Goyder Street adjacent to 
Narrabundah College were upgraded to improve amenity and provide a connection point between 
rapid route 6 and local route 56. The upgrade included the completion of the footpath connection to 
the Azure development. 
 
Given the proximity of the upgraded stops and improved pathway connection, the mid-block stops 
on Goyder Street were closed. 
 
Considering your feedback and that from local residents, the mid-block stops are currently under 
investigation for reinstatement as part of future network changes. 
 
Thank you for raising this matter. I trust this information is of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Chris Steel MLA 
Minister for Transport and City Services  
5 April 2022 


